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Comments: | am an avid climber and user of wilderness areas. | comment to ensure the responsible use of fixed
anchors for rock climbing purposes remains permitted in wilderness areas. As a backcountry hunter, fisherman,
and skier, | deeply appreciate and understand the need for wildness areas without development. However, fixed
climbing anchors such as bolts on alpine-style routes do not undermine this goal. | believe that bolts and fixed
anchors should not qualify as installations and can, within reason, be a component of a sustainable wilderness
experience. Bolts are minimally invasive, yet increase the safety margin for climbers by several magnitudes. With
a bolt ban you will not see a reduction in climbing, only a reduction in safety. A prohibition on bolts would further
be incredibly difficult to enforce and not a good use of federal resources. Of course, if someone is grid-bolting
300 bolts in a small area that probably does not meet the spirit of wilderness. Even then, if done without power
tools the impacts are minimal. Certainly protection and anchor bolts on multi-pitch climbs should remain
permitted in wilderness. Please revise the guidance to confirm the last 60+ years of precedent that fixed anchors
can be used, replaced, and maintained in designated wilderness areas.



